

## A Prayer Reminder

When enough people begin praying for something to happen that is in God's will it usually begins to happen. Whether this is because God hears us and begins to act or we become ready to act, I'm not sure, but I think it's a probably a little of both. So this is a reminder to keep praying for three items we have prayed for before. They are (1) improvement in the care of the mentally ill; (2) homes for children in need of foster care and (3) our confirmation class.

The <u>National Association for the Mentally III</u>, (NAMI) is doing a good job of pushing this topic both in their meetings with the mentally ill and in educating all of us on this great need. They are also actively pushing it in our legislature. Please keep them in your prayers and support them.

There are approximately 700 children in the Floyd County metro area and only about 100 have homes to provide care for them. It would seem that 70,000 residents in the Floyd County area could provide care for 700 children. Keep them in your prayers.

Our confirmation class has just spent a weekend at Camp Glisson as part of their preparation to joining the church. Please continue to pray for them and their counselors and mentors.

1 John 5:14-15 reminds us of the power of prayer; "We can be confident that He will listen to us whenever we ask Him for anything in line with His will. And we, if we know He is listening when we make our requests, we can be sure He will give us what we ask for." (TLB)

Keep praying and do as He leads.

## **Prayer Force**

Pray for 10,000 professions of faith in 2016
Pray for ROCA District

www.ngaprayerforce.org

Shannon UMC Rev. Pieter deBruijn pieter.debruijn@ngumc.net